

SENIOR CITIZENS MEET

The Ojistoh Friendship Club met for their semi-monthly meeting, May 29th, at St. Peter's Parish Hall, Ohsweken. The meeting opened with prayer by Rev. Ron Seanor.

Mr. and Mrs. R.J. Montour were in charge of the program. A class from S.S. #5 under the direction of Mrs. Olive Moses, delighted the meeting with folk dances to the accompaniment of rythm band and record music. They were warmly applauded.

Mr. R.J. Montour spoke and told of a trip he and his wife had taken to California where they attended the moving spectacular of the Annual Easter Sunrise Service at Los Angeles.

It was decided to have a picnic on July 10th at Woodland Park, the home of Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Jamieson, where the Seniors will be host to families and friends.

At the conclusion of the meeting a tasty lunch was served by Mrs. J.W. Hill, Mrs. Ron Seanor and Mrs. Roderick Hill and a pleasant social half-hour was enjoyed.

The next meeting will be held June 12th at the same place and all Seniors and retireds are cordially invited to attend.

O.P.P. MAY REPORT

Corporal Mason of the O.P.P. detachment in Brantford, Tuesday, June 5th, at Six Nations Council gave a report on the activities of the O.P.P. on the reserve during the month of May.

He reported 10 motor vehicle accidents and 46 miscellaneous occurences. They answered 14 calls on domestic matters, had 6 missing persons investigations and 8 theft investigations. There were 3 calls on break and enter, 6 wil-

ful damage, 2 assaults, 19 liquor investigations and 3 stolen autos recovered.

Cpl. Mason told Council that the O.P.P. had laid 19 charges under the Liquor Control Act, 8 under the Highway Traffic Act, 4 under the Criminal Code and 2 Impaired driving. 19 warrants were executed and 30 summons served.

CENTRAL RENAMED J.C. HILL

Ohsweken Central school in Ohsweken will be renamed "J.C. Hill Elementary School" as a result of a request of the Six Nations Teachers's Association.



J.C. HILL

The request had been on the agenda of the last Council Meeting but was defered for one month. However, Mrs. Mary Longboat, Chairman of the Association told Council, Tuesday, June 5th that the renaming of the school forms a very important part of the Association's plans for a

Councillor Leonard Staats told Council that he had spoken with many people who thought the name should re-

testimonial dinner on June 20th.

people who thought the name should remain as it is since we have had many outstanding people in the past, whom we have neglected to honor.

Councillor Robert Montour told Council that Mr. Hill had been honored by a University and other outside organi-

zations and people and now "would his own people turn him down."

Mr. Jim Powless, a spectator told Council that this could possibly be a forerunner to getting rid of the numbers on our schools and naming them all after prominent people of our reserve.

Mr. Hill had been the Superintendent of Education for several years but retired in February of 1974, after being